
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

02-19-2024 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, February 19th, 

2024, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, City Clerk Nicholas New, Police 

Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay 

Times Journal. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Coleman to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda was to approve the Clay County Chamber of Commerce contract for 2024. 

The contract is for $5,400.00 which is the same as the year before. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Smith and seconded by Councilmember Appleby to approve this contract. The 

vote was unanimous. 

City Supervisor Taylor told the Council that last week Maintenance operator Jeffery Harris was 

diagnosed with leukemia. Harris has been in the UAB cancer treatment facility for the last week, 

and will be there for the next couple of weeks receiving treatments. Taylor asked the Council to 

keep Jeffery is their thoughts and prayers over the coming weeks and months. 

City Supervisor Taylor also mentioned that he attended the Southwest Regional meetings for 

baseball/softball and he will be attending the state meetings soon. 

Chief Bickerstaff mentions that the new radar signs came in this week, and that we will see them 

set up around town in various places.  

Councilmember Proctor mentioned that the fire department have had three calls the past week. 

Two of those calls were for gas leaks, and the third was a major house fire on Haynes Road. 

Proctor also mentioned that he received a complaint about a trailer being pulled in on Hwy 49 

South. 

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Bishop and 

seconded by Council Member Coleman. The vote was unanimous. The Meeting ended at 5:16 

p.m.  

 

Attest: 

 

_____________________________________ ____________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 



 

 

 


